
 

April 11, 2025 
 
via RESS 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca  
 
Re:  Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. Reply Submission for Disposition and 

Consolidation of Deferral and Variance Account Application 
OEB File No: EB-2024-0309 

 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Per the Notice of Hearing and Procedural Order No. 1 dated February 26, 2025 in the above 
noted matter, NT Power’s reply submission is to be filed with the OEB and served on intervenors 
by April 14, 2025. NT Power respectfully requests an extension to April 16, 2025 for the filing of 
its reply submission. NT Power notes that it was given only six business days from receipt of 
submissions to file its reply, when typically, ten or more business days are provided.   
 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Donna Kwan, CPA, CA 
Regulatory Finance Manager 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 
(289) 470-0326  
dkwan@ntpower.ca 
 
cc:  John Vellone, Borden Ladner Gervais 
 All parties 


